
PRST/STD
U.S. POSTAGE
Paid
Branford, CT 06405
Permit # 131
Car-Rt-Sort
Postal Customer

Totoket TimesTotoket Times
               For Our Town  From Our Town

www.totokettimes.com

Volume 28 No 26, July 15, 2022

Publication Date	

July		  29
August	 12
August	 26
September	 16
September 	 30
October 	 14
	

Deadline

July		  22
August	 5	
August	 19
September	 9
September	 23
October	 7

 Table of Contents
Editorial		  Pages  2 - 3
School			  Page   5
Sports			  Page   5
Church		  Page   6
Park Rec		  Page   7
Classified	 	 Page   8

Always time to make a 
voluntary payment to 

the Totoket Times.
Venmo@

Frank-Mentone - 1

Tractor Pull Saturday, July 23rd, 2022
Rain Date Sunday, July 24

298 Forest Rd. North Branford
Kevin Augur Memorial Pull

Weigh in at 8:00 AM
Start Pulling at 9:00 AM

Free to the Public

PASTA WITH THE  PASTOR
Members of the community and 

the church are invited to a meet and 
greet dinner and social at Northford 
Congregational Church.  There is no 
charge for the dinner which is being 
cooked by Pastor John Vigneri. 

 He looks forward to having the 
opportunity to meet and greet mem-
bers of the community in addition to 
current, previous, and prospective 
church members.

 The dinner will take place in the 
church social hall beginning at 6:30 
p.m. on Fri., July 22.  Since the 
capacity of the hall is 60 people, it 
would be appreciated if attendees 
could call the church (203-484-
0795) and leave a message with 

a name and number of people.  It is not mandatory, but it would help in 
determining how much food to buy.  

Pasta with the pastor will include pasta, salad, bread, dessert, and coffee.  
All are welcome, so come out and enjoy a social evening.

The historic church (203-484-0795) is located at 4 Old Post Road at the 
corner of Route 22 and Route 17 in the Northford village in North Bran-
ford.   Website: www.northfordcongregational.church.   Email address:  
northfordcc@gmail.com.  Like us on Facebook.

Local Entrepreneur, Andy Bozzuto, 
to Chair Totoket Historical Society 

Fundraising Campaign 
to Restore Northford Schoolhouse

The Totoket Historical Society is 
excited to announce the launch of 
a new fundraising campaign spear-
headed by Andy Bozzuto, local en-
trepreneur, to restore The Little Red 
School House located on Old Post 
Rd. in Northford, CT. Bozzuto is 
no stranger to historic preservation 
after the successful launch of Mill-
pond Gatherings, one of the state’s 
most notable restaurant and venue 
spaces located on the historic site of 
the old Maltby-Stevens Factory on 

Middletown Ave. in Northford.  “They asked me and there was no hesita-
tion; I have a deep interest in preserving the history and natural resources 
that make North Branford a special place to live,” says Andy. 

Built in 1805, the building is the oldest preserved schoolhouse in all of 
New Haven County, and the fourth oldest in all of Connecticut. Long-time 
residents of the Northford area may remember field trips to the site to learn 
about life in a one-room school house. “The goal of this project is to fully 
repair and restore the school house so it can be appreciated by future gen-
erations for years to come,” says Totoket Historical Society Board member, 
Ted Groom. The organization, a 501(c)3 nonprofit, aims to raise $100,000 
to fund this important initiative, and once restored, aims to provide stu-
dents and families from the surrounding area with unique opportunities for 
educational programming at the site.  

“To have Andy’s leadership as Chair for this campaign means the world 
to our organization. We are beyond grateful to have his industrious spirit, 
business acumen, and unwavering commitment to the Northford and North 
Branford community behind our cause. We look forward to seeing the res-
toration of this iconic site, and hope the community at large will rally in 
support with us,” says Veronica Glass Garrett, Totoket Historical Society 
Board member. Those wishing to make a donation may send checks made 
payable to The Totoket Historical Society, P.O. Box 491, Northford, CT 
06472, with the memo “LRSH”.

The Totoket Historical Society is the premier resource for historical edu-
cation and the preservation of artifacts pertaining to the heritage of North 
Branford and Northford. We exist to teach, preserve, and build community.
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1717 Foxon Rd. (Rte 80) -
North Branford (in The Keybank Plaza)

203-488-6959

Hair Care
for Men & Women!

Hours of Operation
Tuesday 1-5 PM

Wednesday - Friday 9AM - 5PM
Saturday 9AM - 3PM

Expires 7-31-22
porto funeral home

234 Foxon Rd (RT. 80) East Haven

467-3000
Off	ering	assistance	with	

PRE-planning	and	PRE-fi	nancing

Burials - Cremations
                    Directors:
    Clement L. DeLucia
 Albert M. DeLucia

1179 Foxon Rd. (Rte 80/22)
North Branford CT 06471
             (203) 484-7474

New and Used Guns * Bought * Sold *  Traded
Arnie Willhite, Owner

Always time to make a 
voluntary payment to 

the Totoket Times.
Venmo@

Frank-Mentone - 1

EDITORIAL

MARK 
McELRATH

YOUR LOCAL
NORTH BRANFORD 

REAL ESTATE 
PROFESSIONAL

Let’s Talk!

c 860.951.4918
 mmcelrath@williampitt.com

Guilford Brokerage
102B Broad Street  

Each Office is Independently Owned and Operated.    

Don’t you want to work with someone who 
is outstanding in his Field?

Get Over It
To the Editor:

On July 1, 2022 a new 
law went into eff ect, all 
tobacco products are re-
quired to show ID.  On 
Saturday I was in a lo-
cal convenience store.  
The cashier asked to 
see an ID to purchase 

Members of the North Haven Camera Club take time for a group photo at their end of season 
outing which also celebrated their ten year anniversary

cigarettes’.  The person 
was rude calling the 
cashier white trash that 
can’t hold a regular job, 
and that the cashier was 
exceeding their author-
ity.  If a state offi  cial 
had seen the cashier 
sell the cigarettes’ with 
out asking for ID, the 
store could have been 

fi ned and cashier pos-
sibly fired. This per-
son was middle-aged  
and is about my age 
(55).  I can say that 
I was never brought 
up like that and if my 
parents saw me do that 
you know where their 
foot would have been.  
Just because someone 

works at a convenience 
store doesn’t make 
them any less a person 
than one  that works on 
Wall Street..  It is the 
LAW!!!!!   Get over 
it!!!!
Sincerely,
Karl	Helff	
Northford
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Letters to the editor...
This paper encourages all readers to voice their opinions and comments. 

The Totoket Times is not responsible for erroneous information  
or statements in letters to the editor.  Letters should be as brief as possible.

 All letters must be signed.  A telephone number should 
be included and no personal attacks.

This paper reserves the right to edit  all letters.
All letters should be addressed to :

The Editor
P.O. Box 313, Northford, CT 06472

This publication is published bi-weekly by
Doss Enterprises LLC

PO Box 313 Northford, CT. 06472
Tel; 203-410-4254   Fax 203-484-4729

email: totokettimes@comcast.net
PUBLISHER - FRANK  MENTONE JR.

founders - Bert Bunnell Jr. & Antthony Esposito Jr.
The publisher assumes no responsibility for typographical errors.  In the event 
of an error, the publisher will issue a credit adjustment on only the incorrect 

portion of the advertisement, as well as a retraction in the next issue.

I’ve got to tell you brother, I’m fed up. First, let’s start with this pandemic 
thing. Yes, I am petrified. If I get it I’m am at a very high risk for death and 
although I kid, I’m not ready yet. The media is running recklessly wild with 
this, creating a larger panic than mihht 
be necessarry.  Many avenues go out of 
their way to make this a political issue 
and quite frankly I’m sick of it.

Whatever happenned to responsible 
journalism? Being responsible doesn’t 
mean you only print the stuff that makes 
your point of view stronger. Once I real-
ized I couldn’t be a professional athlete, 
I always wanted to  go into journalism. 
I proudly boast that I am in the first 
journalism graduating class at Southern 
Connecticut State College, before it ever 
became a university. But we were taught 
nothing but the truth. A news story is just 
what it says, “news”. 

The different slants are despicable. But even with all this varying news, 
don’t tell me this is a political hoax. More than half a million people have 
died. So respect me when I wear my mask and stay at least six feet away. 
And forgive me if I don’t respect you for making light of the issue. I’ve 
already lost two cousins to this killer and I don’t want to add to that number. 

As we continue with the disservices the media is presenting, they should 
be responsible and go easy on the fuel to the fire they add in covering black 
lives matter. I was brought up in a predominantly black neighborhood with 
a sparse sprinkle of Italians. My parents taught me that all lives matter. My 
grand parents suffered when they cam e to the United States. A fisherman 
and a abutchte my two grandfathers weeee laborers who sufferred dis-
crimination. Their lives were tough because of that. My life was not tough 
because of that. I remain a person who tries to meantain my heritage and 
my history, but theybsuffered not me.

That’s why it this racist stuff is making me sick to my stomach. We’re 
erasing history to fix a problem we are having today and that does, not 
fix the problem. Pls.ying the “ black National anthem” (whatever the hell 
that is) bore a football game is satisfying all the wrong people. We are the 
United States of America. We have one anthem for everyone. Tearing down 
or taking down statues who represent men who were morally wrong does 
not erase what they did. Let’s get better at history and teach why they did 
it and why it was wrong and why they didn’t know it was wrong.

Finally I always thought aubnt Jeremiah was tremendous. Never looked 
at her products as a racist thing but as a quality thing.

 
 
Sent from my iPad 

EDITORIAL

State Representative Vincent Candelora
Some New Laws to Pay Attention to Starting July

Starting July 1, the beginning of the new fiscal 
year, a number of new laws took effect in Con-
necticut that are worth noting. From changes in 
the state’s tax structure to a hike in the minimum 
hourly rate, the changes took effect as a result 
of actions by the General Assembly and final 
approval from the Governor.

 The state’s tax on diesel fuel increased from 
40 cents per gallon to 49 cents which will likely only add to the rising rate 
of inflation. Truckers will be forced to pass along the added costs that will 
impact our supply chain.

 The changes have also become an issue in the race for governor.
 The new state budget however does suspend temporarily the 25-cent tax 

on gasoline through Nov. 30. Also, motor vehicle taxes will be capped at a 
lower rate affecting an estimated 75 towns and cities. Crafting tax formulas 
that do result in winners and losers is never easy. And this change will mean 
that some motorists will pay more depending on where they live.

 Small businesses continue to struggle in the aftermath of the COVID 
pandemic, and the increase in the state’s minimum hourly wage will not 
make it any easier for them. Starting July1, the wage was increased from 
$13 an hour to $14 under the provisions of the law that was passed in 2019.

 The hourly wage will ultimately be indexed to rates set by the federal 
Department of Labor.

 I always look forward to hearing from my constituents on these matters 
or anything on their minds. Please do not hesitate to contact me.

 

Northford Native Appointed as 
New Executive Director of CABE 

CABE Hires Within the Organization 
Press Release: After 26 years of hard 

work and dedication as the Executive 
Director of the Connecticut Association 
of Boards of Education, Robert “Bob” 
Rader has decided to step down from his 
position at CABE. As of July 1, 2022, 
Wallingford resident and Northford na-
tive, Patrice McCarthy, has taken over as 
Executive Director while also continuing 
her role as General Counsel. Patrice has 
devoted many years of her professional 
career to CABE as the Deputy Director 
and General Counsel and will continue to 
do so as she takes on her new role. 

Liz Brown, President of CABE and 
member of the Waterbury Board of Edu-
cation stated,  “Our newly appointed Executive Director Patrice McCarthy, 
is well positioned to lead CABE and continue this tradition of excellence.” 
Leonard Lockhart, CABE First Vice President and member of the Windsor 
Board of Education added, “Ms. McCarthy is primed to be our new Execu-
tive Director.  She has developed relationships and a reputation with the 
Connecticut General Assembly, media and all affiliate partners of advocacy 
and legislative command of educational issues that impact our member dis-
tricts.  We are confident that her leadership will take us to the next level with 
historical knowledge as a guide. I wish her great success and fulfillment.”

Patrice said, “I am excited to have the opportunity to serve CABE as Ex-
ecutive Director.   CABE has a distinguished history dating from 1906 in 
fulfilling its mission to assist Boards of Education in providing high quality 
education for all Connecticut children through effective leadership.  Our 
school boards and public education system are an essential component of 
our democracy.  In these challenging times, maintaining civility in public 
discourse is critical.  I am energized to work with the CABE Board of Di-
rectors and staff to continue to move CABE forward.”

About CABE: The Connecticut Association of Boards of Education 
(CABE) serves local and regional boards of education in Connecticut and 
is dedicated to improving the quality of education throughout the state and 
the nation. CABE’s membership includes 151 school districts representing 
90% of the state’s public-school population. CABE is a leading advocate 
for public education at the state capitol and in Washington, DC, and offers 
many types of support services to local boards of education. 

A Little Time - A Lot of Reward
The North Branford Education Foundation is looking for a volunteer or 

two to serve on their Executive Board. The foundation runs several events 
a year that bring the community together. 

The proceeds from these fundraisers are used to award grants to cover 
expenses that are not covered in the school budget, to enhance the lives of 
the younsgters in our community.

No more than 15 hours per year will cover your obligation and you will 
be delighted at the results achieved. Get involved and make a difference.

For more information call Frank Mentone at 203-410-4254.

Let’s be “Frank” is suffering from 
writer’s block. 

Waiting for my brother to send me 
a letter. See you Next issue.
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New Ownership
Mike’s Car Wash & Lube

2381 Foxon Rd North Branford

203-433-4046
Hand Wash 
& Detailing
Oil Changes

30 Point Inspection
Open M - S 8-6

Sun 9-4

*All Access Savings Offer. Earn a promotional 0.50% Annual Percentage Yield (APY) on balances up to and including $25,000, and a rate of 0.02% on any balances greater than $25,000 with an APY of 0.50% - 0.02%, through 12.31.2022. After 
12.01.2022, the rate is subject to change at any time. New and existing customers eligible, but funding may not come from a current GSB account. $50 minimum to open. One account per person. Must mention promotional code N2SAVE22 at branch, or 
input online, to be eligible for the special rate. Offer may expire at any time. Fees may reduce earnings $2.00 Service Fee if balance falls below $50.00.

**12 Month CD offer. Earn a promotional 0.85% Annual Percentage Yield (APY on a 12-month CD. New & existing customers eligible, but funding may not come from a current GSB account. $5,000 minimum to open. No checking account required. One 
account per person. Must mention promotional code N2CD12 at branch, or input online, to be eligible for the special rate. Offer may expire at any time. Fees may reduce earnings. 5% penalty for early withdrawal. Offer subject to change at any time.

***30 Month CD offer. Earn a promotional 1.25% Annual Percentage Yield (APY) on a 30-month CD. New & existing customers eligible, but funding may not come from a current GSB account. $5,000 minimum to open. No checking account required. 
One account per person. Must mention promotional code N2CD30 at branch, or input online, to be eligible for the special rate. Offer may expire at any time. Fees may reduce earnings. 5% penalty for early withdrawal. Offer subject to change at any time.

All offers available ONLY when opened at North Haven (158 Washington Ave) and Northford (1409 Middletown Ave). branches, or online for consumers who reside or work in the following Connecticut towns only: North Haven, Northford, North 
Branford, Hamden, New Haven, East Haven, Durham and Wallingford.

0.50 1.250.85

THREE GREAT RATES.
TWO CONVENIENT
LOCATIONS.

ALL ACCESS 
SAVINGS ACCOUNT

ON A
12-MONTH CD

ON A
30-MONTH CD

%
APY*

%
APY**

%
APY***

EARN EARN EARN

  Offer available through North Haven / Northford GSB 
branches & online to people who work/live in the area. 1409 Middletown Ave, Northford

158 Washington Ave, North Haven

Visit gsb-yourbank.com/now-open for complete details.

1565 MIDDLETOWN AVENUE, NORTHFORD | (203) 714-4400
MILLPONDGATHERINGS.COM

WEEKLY CHEF 
SPECIALS

Sunday Brunch
Brunch menu served 11-3

Taco Tuesday
$3 Tacos & authentic 
Mexican cuisine

Burgers & Beer
$7 Burgers on Wednesdays 
in the Tavern

Date Night
$35 pp on Wednesdays 
in the Steakhouse

YOUR TABLE AT THE FARM

MILLPOND EVENTS VENUE
Where Great Memories are Harvested

LIVE MUSIC EVERY 
THURSDAY & SUNDAY

STEAKHOUSE • TAVERN • VENUE

At Millpond Gatherings, we are an all encompassing hospitality center where you can 
eat, celebrate, shop and stay with us here in the quaint town of Northford, Connecticut.

OPEN
FOR LUNCH

ON JULY 29TH

Fridays&Saturdays
11am -3pm
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North Branford 
PublicSchool

Confi dential records of former students who 
received Special Education services from North 
Branford Public Schools, who have a birth date 
between January 1, 1994 and December 31, 1994, 
will have their confi dential records destroyed on 
August 15, 2022.

Former students who wish to pick up these 
records may contact the Special Services Offi  ce 
at 203-484-1230, to make arrangements before 
August 5, 2022.

 Destruction of these records is permitted in ac-
cordance with Section 7-109, of the Connecticut 
General Statutes.

SCHOOL

The Independent Day School 
Celebrates 61st Graduation Ceremony

On a bright, sunny morning on Friday, June 
10, The Independent Day School celebrated its 
61st graduation in its school history. Honoring 
and recognizing the Class of 2022, the ceremony 
was held outside on the school’s sprawling cam-
pus with family, teachers, younger students, and 
administrators. 

After hearing opening remarks and welcomes 
from Head of School Dr. Marijke Kehrhahn and 
President of the Board of Trustees Stacy Meisner, 
students were also chosen to speak and address the 
crowd. Alexandros Antonopoulos and Kat Reeves 
were selected for this year’s honor, and both stu-
dents refl ected on their joyful memories of their 
years at the school and of the lessons they learned  
they will carry with them throughout their lives.

Each student was then called up to receive their 
diploma and, as is tradition, a faculty member 
gave a speech about each member of the graduat-
ing class. The words shared by the teachers truly 

highlighted the deep connection and impact each 
student had not only on their grade but on the 
entire school community as well. 

After each student was called upon, the gradu-
ates gathered together to sing the IDS School 
Song, A Special Place, one last time, before de-
parting as the school’s newest alumnae. 

The Class of 2022 will always be remembered 
for the way the students handled their Middle 
School years throughout the Coivd-19 pandemic. 
These students were fl exible, resilient, grateful, 
strong-willed. We were incredibly fortunate to 
have them as leaders this past year, and we wish 
them all the best in their future endeavors!

The Class of 2022
Alexandros Antonopoulos (Durham), Nola 

Bradford (Higganum), Luke Diana (Madison), 
William Diana (Madison), Quinn Hadarik (Lyme), 
Ezekiel Hatcher (Cheshire), Matea Lebron (Ber-
lin), Natalia Levesque (Guilford), Kody Mack-

Tues, 8:30 - 5:30 Wed 8:30 - 5:30
Thur 8:30 - 5:30 Fri, 8:30 - 5:30

Saturday 8:30 - 2:00
- WALK - INS ONLY -

THEY MAKE
 US PROUD

Ryan Stephens, Jessica Cirivello, Natasha 
Blythe, Jake Haeckel and Dylan Nowak gradu-
ated from Eastern Connecticut State University.

Noah Ackermann, Brianna Annunziato, 
Ethan Despres, Summer Evans and Kyle 
Nichols were named to the Dean’s List at the 
University of Hartford.

Madison Sullivan & Jacob Montanaro were 
named to the Dean’s List at the University of New 
Hampshire in Durham, NH

enzie (Bristol), Rowen 
Meisner (Essex), Am-
ber Michael (Middle-
town), Kaelyn O’Shea 
(Portland), Elizabeth 
Pata (Wallingford), 
Katerina Reeves (Mid-
dletown), Sarah Rob-
erts (Middlefi eld), Aria 
Teva (East Hampton), 
Aviv Teva (East Hamp-
ton), Anthony Ursini 
Jr. (Deep River), Lydia 
Winkowski (Wethers-
fi eld) 
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It’s Time for Ice Cream
St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church, the white church on the hill in the heart 

of Northford,1382 Middletown Ave, will be holding our Summertime Ice 
Cream Socials, August 9th and September 6th 6pm-8pm.

For information call Nancy Monde 203-710-7005

Vaccine Clinics
VACCINE CLINICS at Zion Episcopal Church 326 Notch Hill Rd, North 

Branford, for ALL AGES- SIX MONTHS AND UP. 
East Shore Health East Shore District Health Department and Griffin 

Health have confirmed that they will have pediatric and adult vaccine clin-
ics at Zion every Tuesday in July, and August.

All clinics are from 1-5 pm in our parish hall.
NO APPOINTMENT NECESSARY.

All are welcome to pray the Rosary for Peace 
at All Saints Cemetery. 

Tuesday evenings beginning at 6pm.  Join us as we gather in front 
of the main building by the Crucifix.

New this season!! We are offering two options to pray the rosary:  you 
may either walk or sit to pray.  If sitting, please bring a portable chair or 
blanket with you.  We will gather to say our beginning and final prayers 
together.  Our Rosary Leader uses an amplifier to ensure everyone can 
respond at the appropriate time. Volunteers are needed to help lead.  If 
you think you might be interested in leading a group, please reach out 
to our Outreach Coordinator, Barbara.

For inclement weather, please meet by the entrance to the Mausoleum 
on the cemetery property.  If you are walking, please wear comfortable 
shoes and bring your rosary.  Programs with prayers will be provided.  
Masks are not required for this outdoor event.   Please be mindful of 
social distancing protocols.

There is NO need to register for this event as it meets every Tuesday 
until September.  Keep checking our website for scheduling and time 
changes.  If you have any questions or would like to forward us your 
prayer intentions, please contact our Outreach Coordinator, Barbara Gode 
at (203) 507-9213 or email her bgode@ccacem.org.

Visit our new website at www.ccacem.org for more information about 
other events.  Our Lady Queen of Peace…pray for us!

Recycling News
---------------------------

Hazwaste Central is now open.
Located right behind the Regional Water Authority’s headquarters,

 90 Sargent Drive, New Haven
Hours are 9am to noon - Saturdays through October 29th.

Household hazardous waste comes from everyday 
products used in the home, garage, yard or garden.

Gather your household chemicals so they can be disposed of 
properly to protect our drinking water. Anything poured down into 
the storm drains goes into your ground water. Chemicals put into 
the trash can leach into the ground water where the trash is stored 

or gets into the air if the trash is burned.

To find the complete list and the registration form go to Hazwaste at 
rwater.com or call 203-401-2712.

 Not Accepted at HazWaste Central: Asbestos, Commercial Waste, 
Electronics, Fire Extinguishers, Gas-Grill Size Propane Tanks, 

Medicine, Needles, Smoke Detectors.

====================

Unacceptable Curbside Waste Reminder
Construction debris (such as toilets, concrete blocks, roofing material), 

propane tanks, TVs, monitors, printers, home cleanouts may not be 
placed curbside. These items will not get picked up; please dispose/

recycle properly.

===================

Got new or reusable unwanted items? Please consider: 

North Branford & Northford free items – https://www.
facebook.com/groups/1647630532048934

Bradley Street Bicycle Co-op – bsbc.co – donate a bike 
(you can also buy a used bike or learn to repair your bike)

Vietnam Veterans of America vva.org/pickup-locations/connecticut/

Craig’s List to advertise “free stuff” - newhaven.craigslist.org
Or Facebook Marketplace

1-800-GOT-JUNK? Full-service junk removal company 

The Downsizing Donation Guide’s goal is to keep useful 
items out of the waste stream and out of recycling bins. Its 

broader mission is to find a new life for these items with 
organizations that will use them. The list was compiled in 2019 
and is 56 pages of helpful information. https://housing.yale.edu/

sites/default/files/files/TheDownsizingDonationGuide.pdf 
or just search for ‘Downsizing Donation Guide’ to find it.

=================
The Solid/Hazardous Waste and Recycling Committee is looking for 

new members.
We are on the lookout for someone who is concerned about recycling 

and is willing to spend a little time each month helping out at our 
recycling events.

We especially need someone who can help our schools with recycling.
===================

For more information about recycling in North Branford you 
can check out North Branford’s Recycling Committee’s website: 

townofnorthbranfordct.com/government/boards-commissions/hazardous-
wasterecycling-committee.aspx

or our Facebook page: North Branford CT Hazardous Waste & 
Recycling Committee

Thank You for Your Participation

Assistance with Elder Care
This Archdiocesan approved program is successfully assisting parishioners 

with elder care and end-of-life planning. The goal of the session is to provide 
educational and resource information in the areas of burial, estate planning 
and information about the Catholic Funeral Plan. Let the experts assist you.

For your convenience and safety, we will be offering small-sized in-person 
seminars on the following days and evenings:

All interested must register. Seating is limited.

Summer 2022 Schedule: 
Wednesday, August 17th
St. Dominic Church, Southington, CT, Time: 2:00 PM
Thursday, August 25th
St. Margaret Church, Madison, CT, Time: 2:00 PM
Wednesday, August 31st
St. Frances Cabrini Church Hall,  North Haven, CT, Time: 6:00 PM
For more information about our Seminars and to register, please visit   

our website www.ccacem.org or call our Outreach Coordinator, Barbara 
Gode to ask questions (203) 507-9213 or email her at bgode@ccacem.org
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N O R T H B RA N F O R D
pARKS, RECREATION, AND SENIOR CENTER

STW COMMUNITY CENTER • 1332 MIDDLETOWN AVE NORTHFORD
WWW.NBRECREATION.COM • CALL (203) 484-6017

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK! @NBPARKSANDRECREATION AND INSTAGRAM!  @NBPARK.REC.SENIOR
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      CLASSIFIED AD RATES
Personal, For Sale, Help Wanted, Tag Sale, and all  non-business classifi ed

1 issue $9.00 2 issues $12.00 3 issues $15.00
 20 words or less, not including phone #. $.05 per word, per run,  

 after 20 words
Lost and Found ...................................   FREE
Business Classifi ed Ads & Real Estate
3 issues $35.00, 6 issues $60.00,  12 issues $100.00  
$.10 per word, per run, after 20 words
Payment MUST accompany all ads.  The advertiser must notify this 

newspaper of any errors.  
Send ad along with your check to:
Totoket Times P.O. Box 313 Northford, CT 06472
For more information call 203-410-4254

CONSTRUCTION  SERVICES
D.A.E. Plumbing & Excavating - well pumps, tanks, water softeners, 
serviced & installed. Spetic systems services and installed. call 203-996-
4866
John DiMaggio Plumbing - Residential/Commercial repairs/remodeling. 
Big or small. Water Heater Specials! Licensed & Insured. 
Call 203 - 627 - 6826. References available.

Southern CT Restoration. Insurance restoration and general contracting 
services. New construction, remodeling, kitchens, baths, roofi ng, siding, 
windows, doors, decks and painting. Call  203-239-9600.

Tree Service - A Better Cut, Tree Service - Local, full service 
tree company - we provide tree removal and trimming, chipping, 
and grinding.  Please call 203-945-1808 for a free estimate.  

CONSTRUCTION SERVICES

TREE SERVICES

PLUMBING

Wanted Gold, Silver scrap jewelry. Fair Prices off ered. 
Call 203-627-6826 or 203-376-1249

CLASSIFIED CLASSIFIED

Burials ~  Cremation  ~  Pre Planning 

Keenan Funeral Home 

330 Notch Hill Road, North Branford   238 Elm Street, West Haven 

                      (203) 481-3217                  (203) 933-1217 

Serving New Haven County &  the Shoreline Communities for over 100 years 

At Keenan Funeral Home we work with every family’s budget to 

give your loved one the dignified memorial they deserve. 

www.keenanfuneralhome.com   wecare@keenanfuneralhome.com 

     Live streaming available 

cost 
  at no additional  

Philip M. Appell 

Funeral Director 

SERVICES OFFERED

15MOVIE MATINEE: DEATH ON THE NILE
Smith @ 1:00PM

July 2022

27 ASK-A-LAWYER
Smith @ 6:30PM

ENGAGE EDUCATE ENTERTAIN
Atwater Memorial Library

1720 Foxon Road
North Branford, CT 06471

203-315-6020

Edward Smith Library
3 Old Post Road

Northford, CT 06472
203-484-0469

www.nbranfordlibraries.org

Adult Department

"Belgian sleuth Hercule Poirot's vacation aboard a glamorous river
steamer turns into a terrifying search for a murderer when a picture-
perfect couple's idyllic honeymoon is tragically cut short." Starring: Gal
Gadot, Tom Bateman, Annette Benning, and Kenneth Branagh.

INVASIVE SPECIES SEMINAR:
PRESENTED BY THE LAND TRUST
Smith @ 6:00PM13

Join host Mike Ferrucci, Professional Forester and the Land Steward for
the North Branford Land Conservation Trust, as he provides information
on how to identify and manage those annoying invasive plants.

Check out these NEW
July Releases!

Do you have any general technology questions? Want to learn how to
use our e-resources? Maybe a question about your new phone, tablet
or laptop? Have no fear, Billy is here!
Sign up to reserve a 30 minute session to sit down with Billy while he
tries to answer your questions and help you navigate your device.
"Disclaimer: I am not a trained technology expert, but I will do my
best!" - Billy

8 BILLY'S TECH
ASSISTANCE
Atwater @ 2:00 - 3:00PM 20 BILLY'S TECH

ASSISTANCE
Atwater @ 6:00 - 7:00PM

Summer Hiatus
Our library programs: Needle

Arts, Monday Night Mah
Jongg, Book Club, and Pat's
Picks Movie Club, will be on a
summer hiatus, and shall return
again in the fall! Stay tuned, and

have a wonderful summer!

Upcoming Author Speaker Series!

Free, 15 minute consultation with a lawyer to help you with your legal
issues. First come, first served. Register with a library staff member the
evening of the event.

8/18 Mark Sullivan, Beneath a Scarlet Sky
10/19 Kate Quinn, The Diamond Eye
12/10 Wendy Walker, All is Not Forgotten
1/17 Karen White, The House on Tradd Street

Read the featured book
Gather your questions
& comments
Chat with the author

How it works:


